Lake Linden Village Council
Regular Meeting

November 15th, 2018

The Lake Linden Village Council met on the above date at the Village Hall at 6:30pm. President Schuldt presided. The following Trustees responded to roll call: Reese, Hoffman, Aittama, Heide and Miller. Codere was granted an excused absence.
Approval of Minutes:

The October regular meeting minutes were presented. A motion was made by Trustee Heide and supported by Trustee Miller to approve them. All were in favor. Motion was carried.  
Approval of Agenda:
A brief discussion of the agenda resulted in one addition and a motion from Trustee Hoffman, supported by President Schuldt to approve the agenda.  All were in favor.  Motion was carried.
Public Comments:
None.
Bills and Financial Statement:


Clerk Poirier introduced the monthly expenses. He went over the footnotes for each of the funds. 
After a brief discussion a motion was made by Trustee Heide and supported by Trustee Aittama to approve the bills and financials. With the motion the following totals were approved for payment:  
General Fund

$58,335.18
  Water Fund

  
  $11,562.18
Major Streets Fund

$16,603.17
Local Streets Fund

$  1,547.35
  Municipal Streets    
  $  6,892.44
Sanitation Fund

$  7,225.97
TOTAL

         $102,166.29
Poll vote: Yes:  Heide, Aittama, Hoffman, Miller, Reese, Schuldt.
      No: None.
Motion was carried.

Poirier gave a brief rundown of the ongoing FEMA assessment.
There was a discussion regarding cash flow in the general fund. 
Correspondence/Clerk’s Information:
Clerk Poirier presented a letter from the MML regarding the new Michigan Local Agency Pavement Warranty System, which called for the development and adoption of a plan for it by September of 2019.  
Poirier presented the proposed trunkline budget from MDOT for the 2018-19 pointing out it was an increase of $4,000 from the previous year, from $16,000 to $20,000.
Police Report:

The police report was presented. After a brief discussion a motion was made by Trustee Reese and supported by Trustee Miller to accept the report. All were in favor. Motion was carried.  
Poirier presented a list of recommendations for the ordinance review. Most of the initial issues were incorrect citations of Michigan statutes, but he said he and the chief were going to dig a bit deeper upon his return. He said Trustee Codere had pointed out that he would rather see less restrictive ordinances strictly enforced than strict ones not enforced which was generally agreed to. Poirier said there would still be an opportunity to change those types of things before sending it back.  
Fire Report:
The report was presented by Chief Miller. A motion was made by President Schuldt and supported by Trustee Reese to accept the report as presented. All were in favor. Motion was carried.

Trustee Reese gave a summary of the Schoolcraft Township meeting attended by he and Poirier and Miller regarding financing for a new fire truck. They said a traditional loan was out of the question as was an immediate cash payment for a fire truck. But they were amenable to a millage question on the ballot provided the details could be agreed to. They mentioned numbers of about 1.5 mils but details would be determined later. The discussion of a truck in the interim were also not fruitful, so Reese and Miller thought an approach of looking for a truck more in the 40-50K range would be a more viable option. The Council directed them to search and come back for a decision when a suitable truck was found.
Public Works Report:


Poirier asked if the seasonal “laborer” position could be added to have an extra person in Lincoln Klein. After a conversation regarding the position a motion was made by Trustee Reese and supported by Trustee Aittama to approve offering a seasonal position to Lincoln Klein for 24 hrs per week at $12 per hour for 18 weeks for the Christmas Season.  Poll votet; Yes; Reese, Aittama, Miller, Hoffman, Schuldt. No: Heide. Motion was carried.
Downtown Development Authority:


Chairman Pummill gave a brief report on the DDA.
Executive (Chair: President Schuldt):

Poirier said he was to meet with Sam Stonelake from KEDA and the State land bank rep regarding the lumber yard property and would update the Council.
Infrastructure:    
No report.
Property & Equipment 
No report.
Public Safety & Policy: 

No Report.

Parks & Recreation

No report
Torch Lake Area Sewage Authority


Trustee Aittama said the Authority was finalizing plans to apply for a SAW grant to construct a new lagoon for their system. He said a “substantial” rate increase was expected to allow for the financing and it would probably be after the first of the new year.
Late Agenda Items:


None.
New Business:

None.
Old Business:

None.

Announcements:  

None.
Adjournment:

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Trustee Aittama and supported by Trustee Heide.  All were in favor. Meeting was adjourned at 7:25pm.  There were 1 members of the public in attendance.
_____________________________
 
__________________________
Glenn Schuldt, Village President  


Robert  A. Poirier, Village Clerk 
